
 

Public Notice 
 

 

Temporary road closure – Railway Parade, Bayswater 
 

In accordance with section 3.50 of the Local Government Act 1995, notice is hereby given that the City 
of Bayswater proposes to temporarily close Railway Parade between Coode Street and Drake Street, 
Bayswater, for a period of approximately 15 months from 24 March 2023. 
 
The temporary closure is required as part of construction works associated with the METRONET 
Bayswater Train Station redevelopment to commence the following works: 
 

• Construction of two additional new bridges; 

• Installation of a new water main and decommissioning the existing; 

• Construction of a new bus interchange; 

• Construction of a new road layout including Beechboro Road South tie-in to Whatley Crescent;  

• Installation of new drainage underground tanks; and 

• Landscaping works. 
 
Any person wishing to comment on the closure may lodge a written submission with the undersigned 
by Friday, 10 March 2023.  Submissions should be forwarded to PO Box 467, Morley WA 6943 or 
mail@bayswater.wa.gov.au  
 
A feedback form and further details on the proposed closure is available at 
https://engage.bayswater.wa.gov.au/  
 
Should you wish to discuss this matter further, please contact the Major Projects team on 9208 2432. 
 
 
 
 
JEREMY EDWARDS 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
 

22 February 2023 
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